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Monmouth, Illinois

May 2009
Celebrating 84 Years of AAUW in Monmouth!

President’s Report

Ronda Willhardt
“Listen, can you hear it?  Spring’s sweet cantata.  The strains of grass pushing through the snow.  The song of buds swelling on the vine.  The tender timpani of a baby robin’s heart.  Spring.”  
~ Diane Frolov
The sigh of spring is in the air.  April showers have led to May flowers.  While spring is a beginning, it is also an ending to this school year’s AAUW branch meetings.  Please join us to cap off another branch year and to plot the next one on Monday, May 18, at 6 p.m. at the Soda Works.  Please RSVP to Marilyn Van Ausdall by May 13.

I recently enjoyed one of the first warm evenings on my back porch.  I stared into the dark back yard and sighed at how quiet it was.  Between our to-do lists, the constant external bombardment and the approximately 60,000 thoughts that go through our minds every day, it is no wonder we have drowned out the quiet.

Robert Louis Stevenson said, “Quiet minds cannot be perplexed or frightened but go on in fortune or misfortune at their own private pace, like a clock in a thunderstorm.”  Perhaps it is time to recharge your clock batteries.  Make a conscious choice to be still for a few minutes.  Escape into a book or the scenery. Take a walk around the block. Be mindful of stirring dinner or folding the laundry. Want to make your belief in quiet time official?  Join The Right to Quiet Society.  This year after voicing the issues on Pay Equity Day you could have rested up on April 29, the 14th annual International Noise Awareness Day.

Noise has been labeled a hazard, pollution and a source of stress.  But it can also be a source of change when it is NOISE, the Network of Interdisciplinary Women’s Studies in Europe.  NOISE coordinates exchange programs and is working toward a European Diploma in Women’s Studies.

Vicki Mack Lataillade makes a joyful noise as a black gospel music artist who started her own entertainment company after dealing with only white male gospel executives.  She is also credited with leading gospel musical into the mainstream.

Women united to make A Powerful Noise, the film about women from different countries who brought great change to their society.  This “Noise” speaks out against global poverty and helps the women and girls who make up 70% of the world’s poor.

We have to find a balance between noise and silence as silence can also be dangerous.  Too many injustices are continuing around the world due to the silence we keep.  As we’ve learned and seen, adolescent girls silence themselves.  Between Voice and Silence examines this self censorship and explores options for girls’ development.
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This summer make the time to find your balance between noise and silence.  You don’t need chants, a yoga position or an isolation tank, just a deep breath.
Congratulations to member Susan Twomey who was inducted into the Monmouth-Roseville Hall of Achievement on May 1. Also, our best wishes go out to member Vicki Young Briscoe who married James Theodore Briscoe on April 24 in a small ceremony in Monmouth. They reside at 513 North Ninth Street, Monmouth. 

“For fast-acting relief, try slowing down.”  
~ Lily Tomlin
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Soda Works Dinner
Marilyn Van Ausdall

Please email me by Wednesday if you will be coming to Monmouth Soda Works at 6 p.m., May 18. A vegetarian choice can be arranged if I let the restaurant know ahead of time.  The cost is $9.  If you’re paying by check, it should be made out to Monmouth Soda Works that night.
Dues for the 2009-2010 Year

Shirley Daddona


It’s that time again. Dues are the same as last year: $68 ($49 Association; $10 State; $9 Local Branch). I will be accepting dues at the May meeting.  If you are unable to attend the dinner at Soda Works, please send your check to me by June 1, 2009: Shirley C. Daddona, 453 1/2 N. Pleasant Avenue, Galesburg, IL 61401. (Note for Life Members—your dues are just $19.)

Please make Marilyn’s and my job easier by doing this small favor.    
¡Adelante! Book Group

Amy Zesbaugh

Our May selection is Hot, Flat and Crowded by Thomas Friedman. We will meet on May 21 at 7 p.m. at my home (300 S. B St.).
“In his brilliant, essential new book, Friedman takes a fresh and provocative look at two of the biggest challenges we face today: America’s surprising loss of focus and national purpose since 9/11; and the global environmental crisis, which is affecting everything from food to fuel to forests. In this groundbreaking account of where we stand now, he shows us how the solutions to these two big problems are linked—how we can restore the world and revive America at the same time” (from an Amazon.com review).
Please bring a few book ideas so we can make our list for the fall. 
AAUW Film Group

Nancy Buban

 
It’s a wrap for film group until the fall.

Public Policy Update
Jan DeYoung

On Friday, May 8, President Obama announced that he is strengthening the Pell Grant program to assist laid-off workers to attend community colleges in order to upgrade their job skills.  He and Hilda Solis, Secretary of Labor, will instruct states to continue unemployment benefits while people are pursuing education and retraining through Pell Grants.  Pell Grants are dear to the hearts of AAUW members because they provide financial support to many women, such as displaced homemakers who need to re-train or upgrade for the job market, as well as to others who do not have the resources to attend college on their own.   Kudos to President Obama for taking this action!  And for appointing Dr. Jill Biden to lead the campaign for national awareness!
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AAUW has not taken a position on the appointment of a woman to the Supreme Court to replace the retiring Justice David Souter.  NOW, the National Organization for Women, is pushing hard for the naming of a woman, since Justice Sandra Day O’Connor was not replaced by a woman, and Justice Ruth Ginsburg has commented that being the only woman on the Supreme Court is “lonely.”  It is quite likely that Justice Ginsburg and at least one more justice may retire during President Obama’s first term, he has a real opportunity to create balance and diversity on the court.  Of course, it is important to remember that not just ANY woman will do!  I am sure that the President will consider his choice very carefully.  And we can hope that his first (and maybe second and third!) appointee will indeed be a woman!
Branch Planning for ’09-’10: 
A Short Survey

Lila Blum

Several of our ’08 -’09 programs reflected the AAUW mission and program themes: Reading Children’s Art Works, Women as Political Candidates and Office Holders, Global Barbie Culture, Habitat for Humanity in Monmouth, Slavery-Antislavery and the Underground Railroad, Counseling for High School Girls, and Family Influences on Lincoln’s Early Years.   
Please fill out the survey and bring it to our May dinner. If you are unable to attend, please send your answers to Lila Blum at:  blum@maplecity.com  Thank you!

1. What topics within designated AAUW program themes would you like to explore?

____ women’s economic security and pay equity issues

____ health care security 

____ family friendly benefits 

____ Harassment Free Hallways

____ status and enforcement of Title IX 

____ more about the status and progress of international women 


____ Other:

2. What programs on local topics would you prefer?

Such as:

____ local immigration history

____ Women’s Opportunity Network

____ Other:

3. Do you have other program topics to suggest?

4. Please list names of prospective members to be invited to a branch meeting:

5. Is there a month you prefer to serve as hostess next year?
A branch program planning meeting will be held on Thursday, June 11, at 7 p.m. at Lila Blum’s house, 1511 East Broadway.  Everyone is invited.



Branch Dinner:  May 18, 6 p.m., Monmouth Soda Works
¡Adelante! Book Group: May 21, 7 p.m., 300 S. B St., Monmouth
Branch Planning Meeting: June 11, 7 p.m., 1511 E. Broadway, Monmouth 

Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.  

Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.
Value Promise: By joining AAUW, we belong to a 

community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.

Association Web site: www.aauw.org
AAUW-Illinois Web site:
www.aauw-il.org
Monmouth Branch Web site: http://department.monm.edu/aauw/
AAUW Initiative Editor: Amy Zesbaugh, zestib@hotmail.com
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